
 
 

STATE OF MICHIGAN 

 

GRETCHEN WHITMER 
GOVERNOR 

DEPARTMENT OF LICENSING AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS 
MICHIGAN OFFICE OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARINGS AND RULES 

 

ORLENE HAWKS 
DIRECTOR 

 

 

 
December 6, 2019 
                
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
Re: MOAHR Docket no. 19-008095 

 
Dear  
 
I am the manager of Administrative Law Judge (ALJ)  at the Michigan 
Office of Administrative Hearings and Rules (MOAHR). ALJ  forwarded to my 
attention, as her manager, the email correspondence you sent her on November 25, 
2019. Please be advised that you may not directly contact ALJ  (or any other ALJ) 
outside the hearing. You may contact the MOAHR Detroit office by telephone at (313) 
456-1012 to speak to the ALJ’s secretary concerning administrative matters or you may 
send a fax or letter to my attention if you have concerns about the hearing itself or other 
decision-related matters. But direct correspondence or other contact with an ALJ is 
prohibited. 
 
I have reviewed the MOAHR records in the above referenced matter, and it appears 
that the Department of Health and Human Services (Department) recalculated your 
Food Assistance Program (FAP) benefits in response to ALJ Marler’s Decision and 
Order. MOAHR has no further authority with respect to the Decision issued by ALJ 
Marler. If you disagree with the Department’s recalculated FAP benefits, you can 
request a hearing, as it appears you have done.   
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 

Alice C. Elkin  
Administrative Law Manager 
Benefit Services Division-Detroit 
Michigan Office of  
Administrative Hearings and Rules 
 


